Trenton, Florida

June 1, 1982


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session on the above date at 3:30 P.M. with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Ray Hutchinson

Casey Carlisle

Carol Hyde

Roy Wilson 

After being called to order by the chairman, the following business was transacted.

MINUTES


Minutes from the May meetings were read.  Mr. Carlisle asked that the minutes show his request for information was the legality of using teacher aides in the school office.  Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board approved the minutes of the two May meetings. 

DELEGATIONS

Rose Bass, School Food Service Supervisor, appeared before the board and read a letter she had written for information to the board members.  Mr. Roy Wilson stated that he had never made a statement that Miss Bass had taken anything.  She has never been accused by the Board or anyone else who offered any proof.


Phil Larson appeared before the board and asked the board to hear the grievance filed by Mrs. Bowdoin.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board agreed to set the hearing for the next regular meeting July 6.


Mr. Larson asked if final agency action has been taken on Mrs. Bowdoin’s employment for the coming year.  Mr. Clifton, Board Attorney, stated that his understanding is that the position has been abolished but final agency action has not been taken on Mrs. Bowdoin.

BUS ORDERS


The Superintendent informed the Board that he has received notice that our bus orders have been received and are being processed.  Delivery is expected in the early fall.

UNFAIR LABOR PRACTICE


The Superintendent told the Board that the process of settling the unfair labor practice suit will be completed on June 9.  A revised leave request form will be used beginning July 1, 1982.  This form should eliminate some of the past misunderstandings.  Pending filed claims will be paid June 9.

WRITING SKILLS PROGRAM


The Superintendent discussed his plans for the writing skills program.  He stated that we would have almost enough students to pay for 2 teacher units.  All students in grades 10 through 12 will participate in the program.  Casey Carlisle suggested that guidelines for teachers be established.  Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board approved the writing skills program for all students in grades 10 through 12.

FOOD SERVICE EQUIPMENT


The Superintendent discussed with the Board the items being ordered on the balance of the 1980 School Food Service Equipment Project.

KITCHEN AT BELL


The Superintendent discussed with the Board several ways that the kitchen at the Bell School Lunchroom could be renovated to eliminate the heat problem.

BIDS


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board authorized the Superintendent to advertise for bids for the following items:  bus repairs, milk, bread, gasoline, oxygen, etc.  These bids are to be received and acted on at the July 6 meeting.  The Board also authorized advertising for proposals for health insurance.  These proposals are to be presented to the board for consideration on August 3, 1982.

HYDE REPORT


Carol Hyde gave a report on a legislative updating session she attended.  Most of this dealt with teacher contracts, policies and school finance.

EMPLOYEE TRANSFERS


Upon a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and approved the transfer of Jeannette Browning from the Trenton Elementary School to the Trenton High School to teach English in the junior high.


Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Roy Wilson, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and approved the transfer of Audrey R. Thomas from School Food Service to Custodial Service at the Trenton Elementary School.

EXCEPTIONAL CHILD PLAN


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board approved the Comprehensive Health Education Proposal for the 1982-83 school year.  Superintendent Thomas explained the services the school system receives from our local health department in cooperation with this proposal and other school health programs.  Articles will be published in the newspaper explaining to parents what is needed for students.

FEDERAL AIDES


Mr. Clifton, Board Attorney, explained the use of teacher aides paid from federal funds.  He will continue to research the question of salaries and assignments of aides paid from federal funds.

POLICIES

Carl Williams presented chapters 1, 2 and 3 of the proposed new policies.

NEWSLETTER

The Board had a general discussion about the monthly newsletter the Board is publishing.

FHA-FBLA REQUESTS


Carol Hill and Eugenia Martin appeared before the board to discuss expenses for state FBLA and FHA Officers attending National meetings and also expenses for chaperones or sponsors of these students.  After a long discussion the Board authorized the Superintendent to get all requests together and make recommendation at the June mid-month meeting.

STUDENT FAILURES


Roy Wilson requested the number of students by grade that are failing.  The Superintendent will have this list prepared.

HEARING

Bill Clifton, Board Attorney, explained to the Board the procedures for holding a hearing.

SPECIAL MEETING

The Board set Tuesday, June 15, at 8:30 P.M. for a special mid-month meeting.

VOUCHERS

Vouchers for payment of bills were circulated and approved as follows:

General Fund

Voucher 1043



$       300.00

General Fund

Vouchers 1043A – 1140

   227,662.54

Food Service

Vouchers 218 – 239


     25,556.22

Contr. Prog.


ESEA I
Vouchers 19 – 21


       7,584.39


PL 94-142
Vouchers 33 – 39


       3,134.33


ABE 2-21
Vouchers 22 – 24


       1,112.24


ESEA IVB
Vouchers 33 – 40


       3,452.74


21S11

Voucher 8



          106.90


Work Study
Voucher 11



          541.50

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, it adjourned.
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RAYMOND D. HUTCHINSON

ATTEST:

_________________________________________

RAY E. THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF 

SCHOOLS AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD
